From: Veldran, Katherine
To:  Murrell Smith <murrell@leeandmoise.com>
Date: 6/16/2014 5:31:00 PM
Subject:  RE: Budget Veto Q&A

Do you have any questions or comments about vetoes? Anything | can provide you?
Please let me know if you need anything.
KV

From: Murrell Smith [mailto:murrell@leeandmoise.com]
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2014 5:27 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: RE: Budget Veto Q&A

I will be in an Ethics committee meeting. thanks

G. Murrell Smith Jr.

Lee, Erter, Wilson, Holler & Smith LLC
126 North Main Street

P. 0. Box 580(mailing address)

Sumter S.C. 29151

(803)778-2471 (voice)
(803)778-1643(fax)
murrell@leeandmoise.com

P

Please consider whether it is absolutely necessary to print this email: save resources and paper costs.
Fxckskkx CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE

This message may contain information that is confidential or privileged under an attorney-
client relationship. It is intended only for use of the individual or entity to which it is
addressed, and any other dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is
strictly prohibited and may be illegal under federal or state law. If you have received this
communication in error, please notify us immediately by replying to this email and by
deleting the original message and any copies. Thank you.

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2014 12:49 PM

To: Veldran, Katherine

Cc: Mottel, Haley

Subject: Budget Veto Q&A

You are invited to a budget veto Q&A tomorrow morning at 11:00 a.m. in the Governor's conference room first floor
Statehouse. We will be available to answer any questions regarding the Governor's vetoes. Please see the attached
veto notice from Governor Haley.

Please reply if you are able to attend.

http://www.governor.sc.gov/ExecutiveOffice/Documents/General%20Appropriation%20Veto.PDF

Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran

Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
0:803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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